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	March 3, 2008

VIA DHL AND EMAIL

	


Ms. Carole J. Washburn

Executive Secretary

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW

P.O. Box 47250

Olympia, WA  98504

Re:
MCImetro Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission Services Seeking Approval of Alternate Form of Reporting as Allowed by WAC 480-120-439(12), Docket No. UT-060502
Dear Ms. Washburn:

By Order 01 issued June 28, 2006, in the above-referenced docket, the petition of MCImetro Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission Services (“VZ Access”) was granted allowing VZ Access to file service quality reports using an alternate form of reporting.  Since the Order was issued, VZ Access has timely filed its monthly service quality reports as required by that order.  However, on February 25, 2008, the person who retrieves underlying data to prepare the Washington Monthly Service Quality Reports was unable to access historical Excel and MS Word files that are necessary to prepare the underlying data for the Washington monthly service quality report.  His repair ticket has been escalated to 3rd level support but the problem has not been repaired.  There apparently is some sort of issue with encryption; and there is a chance that he may lose historical files.
As a result, VZ Access cannot timely produce the February Service Quality Report that would otherwise be provided today.  We are hoping we can produce it by the end of this week, manually if necessary.
If you or your staff have any questions or object to the request to delay this reporting for 5 business days, please contact me.
Sincerely,
[image: image1.emf]
Thomas M. Dixon
TFD:pl
cc:
Kristen Russell


Haleh Davary


Tom Kane

